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Called to Order – 5:04 pm
I.  Welcome and Introductions
Mr. William Garrett was introduced as representative of Monumental City Medical Society to discuss continued interest in their Council seat.  
II. Minutes of Meeting February 7, 2017
Minutes were reviewed and approved. 
III. Old Business
A.  Membership Update
1. Mr. Garrett spoke on behalf of Monumental City Medical Society to express their interest in continuing representation on the Advisory Committee. The representative has not yet been identified and Dr. Porter will continue to attend meetings until candidate is identified. Ms. Bernita Church will be point of contact and Mr. Garrett will provide Johnna Watson with her contact information. 
B.  Continuation of Discussion for Krabbe

1. Dr.  Vernon addressed questions raised at previous Advisory Council meeting (02/07/2017)
a. Status of Krabbe case in Kentucky—Dr. Vernon spoke with Chief of Pediatric genetics and metabolism at UK. Kentucky has screened approximately 58, 000 infants and has had one positive case of infantile onset Krabbe. Family self- referred to Duke University.
b. Dr. Vernon obtained data on Krabbe screening in Missouri. She reported 2014 data available through Missouri’s website stated approximately 91,000 infants screened with 2 positive cases of genotype of unknown significance. The infants have ongoing monitoring. A power point presentation by Missouri NBS program to NBSTRAN summarized 2015 data showing 8 positive cases, none of early onset. These infants also receive ongoing monitoring. 
c. Dr. Vernon looked at existing research re: effects of anesthesia since there are infants identified as at risk who require ongoing monitoring that includes the use of repeated MRI with anesthesia. There is an article in Pediatric Journal 2011 stating repeated exposure to anesthesia (such as for MRI) has cognitive consequences and appears to increase risk for learning disabilities. There was no operational definition of “repeated exposure”. 

d. Dr. Vernon also reported on use of psychosine as marker for identifying Krabbe disease. She spoke with Mayo Lab and with Dr. Orsini in NY, both experienced with psychosine used in conjunction with primary marker GAL C enzyme to try to reduce false positive results and decrease number of infants subjected to ongoing monitoring. There is no longitudinal data available yet as use of psychosine is too new. Each state is developing its own protocols consistent with mission. Pivotal question appears to be determining if goal of screening is to identify all cases of Krabbe or to focus on identifying early onset/infantile Krabbe. Once the program goal has been determined, issues of screening specificity and sensitivity will be addressed. It will likely be necessary to justify decisions to stakeholders including the public. 

e. As requested, Dr. Vernon also enquired about the state funding of newborn screening. The special fund covers administrative costs, duties and facilities of NBS lab. Fiscal management is provided by Laboratories administration, DHMH Budget office, department of budget and Management and is subject to audits. It is understood that the revenues and expenditures are aligned. Annual budgets are prepared and reviewed on ongoing basis. Dr. Myers explained that adding conditions to the panel incurs additional expenses. Mr. Smith stated he understood there would be a surplus based on current fee. Dr. Myers explained surplus is not large enough to support new equipment and costs of adding personnel, etc. He explained NBS lab has to now pay a portion of the rental cost for the new lab which is not a state owned building. Those operating costs are still to be determined and subject to some variation.  
f. After discussion, it was determined to table a vote on whether to recommend adding Krabbe to the list of disorders screened on Maryland newborn screening panel. Topic can be re-visited after additional published peer reviewed material is available for review, which may be 6 months or longer. 
C.  Medical Foods letter

Dr. Vernon stated she was advised to keep letter short and so it has been re-drafted to be succinct and to the point.  It was suggested language be amended to represent view of Advisory Council as a whole.  Final input must be received by close of business on 03/09/2017. If no further changes or edits, the council voted to send letter to the Secretary as soon as possible.
D.  Newborn Screening Brochure

Johnna Watson presented edits of new brochure to include statement that testing   is available outside of state laboratory for additional conditions not included on Maryland state screening.  Language will include “additional conditions (supplemental screening)” to make it easier for families to search on the internet. The names of specific outside testing facilities were removed but will be available on the website.
E.   Member Updates
Laboratories Administration

1. Dr. Myers reported that the lab continues the process of cost analysis for new conditions approved last summer- Pompe and Fabry. The cost analysis will then be submitted to the Budget Office. Dr. Myers stated the procurement process is long.  Use of 2nd tier testing, such as molecular testing, has not been addressed at this time. The methodology has to be determined and approved first.
2. Discussion ensued re: creation of special fund for nbs generated by change in legislation that prevented newborn screening funds from being returned to general fund. Mr. Smith stated the intention was for the surplus to be available for new equipment, etc. Dr. Myers explained there is not a surplus large enough to cover costs of new testing and that increasing fees to have money available for future use/upgrades is not likely to be approved. Increasing newborn screening fee would be a political issue.
3. Mr. Smith was asked to compose list of questions geared towards how to improve use of the fund to help obtain new equipment, personnel, etc. These questions could then be discussed with Senator Young and Del Young, the Governor’s appointed members of the Advisory Council. Their expertise in legislative areas will likely be helpful.

IV Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 PM.  Next meeting is May 23, 2017.  Dr. Regier of CNMC Genetics will present an update on MPS I.  
